TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP
ANTRIM COUNTY, MICHIGAN


DRAFT MINUTES PLANNING COMMISSION
AUGUST 14, 2012
COMMUNITY SERVICE BUILDING
TORCH LAKE TOWNSHIP

Present:  Walworth (Chair), Tomlinson, Spencer, Goossen and Jorgensen
Absent:  Scott, King
Others:  Briggs, Grobbel
Audience:  One

1. Meeting convened at 7:30 with Walworth as Chair in the absence of Scott.
2. Motion by Spencer to approve Agenda Content with one addition was seconded and passed 5-0.  In #9 add item 2.  To Increase ZBA Alternates from 1 to 2.
3. Announcements, etc:  Workshop “Working With Difficult People” in Traverse City or Petoskey;  Grobbel announced New Designs for Growth in TC has a grant program available, up to $15,000, for planning or zoning initiatives.  The applications are due by September 7, 2012.  Think of future needs.  Grobbel could write, if interested.  Also, the DEQ Coastal Management Grant reopens in January and they also fund planning and zoning activities.
4. Motion by Goossen to approve Minutes of July 10, 2012 with one spelling correction was seconded and passed 5-0.  In item 6, under Lee Scott discussion, change “location designated for an event tent “ant” to “and”.
5. There were no Concerns of the Public.
6. Definition Amendments were approved by the County.  They ask that in the future a copy of the original be submitted as well as proposed changes.  The Motion by Tomlinson we send Version 12 Definitions to the Township Board was seconded and passed 5-0.   If anybody sees any verbiage, etc. get back with Larry and when the board discuses it, they will take those issues up. 
7. Discussion of Version 8 Village Zoning: Changes/corrections were suggested.  Maps were not presented tonight, but will be brought to the township.  Motion by Spencer we schedule the Public Hearing of Version 8 for the September meeting was seconded and passed 5-0.  Grobbel will write the summary, which needs to be published in the paper, forward it to the PC and to Briggs.  Briggs will see to publishing and sending notices to those affected by the changes to the zoning.  A copy of the maps will be available in the office as well as scanned copies emailed to the Commission.  
8. Land Use Plan Review:  Plan has been sent to 14 entities, with 63 days to review and reply.  This would put the Public Hearing close to the October 9th meeting.
9. ZBA Request for Zoning Amendment:  Spencer had memos dated August 9th and August 10th explaining the changes to the ZO, as requested by the ZBA.  The need to satisfy all four criteria to grant a variance has been discussed.  The township attorney has sent his opinion that all four criteria must be met and the zoning administrator agrees, but there was still discussion whether the ZBA wanted all four to be met.  They voted 4-1 in favor, with Martel casting the nay vote.  Martel‘s concern is where in Michigan law it says this, so he has asked for a second opinion.  Tomlinson asked Grobbel if the four criteria are part of the Zoning Enabling Act.  Grobbel found it was not stated as such in the Act, but rather was probably case law.  Grobbel further explained the distinction in the ZEA, that when it is a Dimensional variance issue, it is about practical difficulty.  If it is a Use variance then it has to do with unnecessary hardship.  This township cannot grant use variances.  The Planning Commission is not in any rush to make a decision on this matter and does not feel the need to get a second legal opinion.
The second request is to change the number of alternates from one back to two.  After discussion, the Motion by Goossen to amend the Zoning Ordinance chapter 20.01 to change from “1” to “2” alternates and in 20.06 to incorporate language as recommended by the ZBA in memo dated Aug 9, 2012, with the change from “zoning classification” to “zoning district” was seconded and passed 5-0.  The Public Hearing will be set for next month’s meeting, with the Village Zoning PH first on Agenda and this item second.  Briggs will create the Notice. 
10.  Concerns of the Public:  There were none.
11. Concerns of the PC:  Jorgensen had comments about the July minutes and Windiate’s statement she felt the minutes were satisfactory as presented, she did not think they were.  She did not feel the minutes were detailed enough.  When you hire someone, they need to listen to the tape and write it all down.  You never know when one missed sentence makes a difference. Tomlinson’s response was that the minutes for the PC need to be more detailed but don’t need all the words of the meeting in the minutes.  Spencer commented the minutes of PC and ZBA are often used in litigation and people should understand the thought behind the decisions.
12. With no further business the meeting was adjourned at 9:37 PM.

These Minutes are respectfully submitted and are subject to approval at the next regularly scheduled meeting.


Kathy S. Windiate
Recording Secretary  
